BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF OAKFIELD

OAKFIELD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
Monday—December 14, 2015
 

· Meeting called to order by President Kottke at 5:31 p.m.

· Roll call 

· Members: P. Kottke, J. Nyhuis (5:50), H. Kopf, A Patterson, T. Marcoe Absent:  P. Dercks, M. Murphy-Steinke
· Staff:  S. Green, B. Doyle, C. Klassy D. Mock, J. Hungerford, S. O’Malley, J. Ogle, D. Tackett
· Others:  J. Krause
· Pledge of Allegiance
· Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mrs. Marcoe, moved to approve the November 23, 2015 school board minutes. Motion carried:  4 ayes, 0, 3 absent.

· President Kottke appointed Mrs. Marcoe as the board clerk in the absence of Mrs. Murphy-Steinke.

· Financial report is filed with the clerk.

· Mrs. Marcoe, seconded by Mrs. Kopf, moved to approve the warrants through December 14, 2015 as presented.  Motion carried:  4 ayes, 0 noes, 3 absent.
· There was no Public Input.
· Janelle Krause, from Taher Food Service, apologized to the parents and staff for the issues with the Wordware program and the problems at the MS/HS with their staff and their behavior with students. She reported that the problems with Wordware were fixed and they will make sure they communicate with the families if they have any further issues during the school year.
· Mr. Shafer, employee at Alliant Energy, volunteers with the boy’s baseball program and through their volunteer program, Alliant Energy recognizes their employees by donating to the program in which they are volunteering. Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mrs. Marcoe, moved to approve the $400 donation from Alliant Energy to the Oakfield baseball program.  Motion carried:  5 ayes, 0 noes, 2 absent.
· Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mrs. Kopf, moved to accept the Policy #5113 Open Enrollment Program (Inter-District) and Policy #5113.01 Course Options with the changes as presented.  Motion carried:  5 ayes, 0 noes, 2 absent.
· Mr. Mock reviewed the co-op athletic programs and their renewals.  We are looking at finding a co-op program for girl’s gymnastics and girl’s hockey.  Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mrs. Marcoe, moved to approve the renewal of the boy’s soccer and cross country co-op with North Fond du Lac.  Motion carried:  5 ayes, 0 noes, 2 absent.
· Mr. Nyhuis was appointed as our 2016 WASB delegate for the State Convention.  
· Administrator Green reviewed the updated bids for our 2015-2016 facility projects. 
Mrs. Marcoe, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to accept at the Oakfield Elementary Library, two additional rooms and carpeting up to $25,000 with Systems/Trendway and Twohigs Flooring.  Motion carried:  5 ayes, 0 noes, 2 absent.

Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mrs. Kopf, moved to accept at the MS/HS Library the bids with Systems/Trendway, Floorquest and Demco up to $95,000 to remodel and add three rooms.  Motion carried:  5 ayes, 0 noes, 2 absent.

Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mr. Nyhuis, moved to approve Twohig Flooring for the childcare room and the four classrooms up to $18,000.  Motion carried:  5 ayes, 0 noes, 2 absent.

Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mrs. Marcoe, moved to approve the final additions for the maintenance shed.  Motion carried:  5 ayes, 0 noes, 2 absent.  

· Mr. Nyhuis reported on his attendance at the WiRSA annual conference including topics of Using Social Networking as a Strong Communication Tool, Key Stakeholders Developing Grass Roots Initiatives, FAB LAB – Education for the Future, Building Partnerships in Career and Technical Education, and Future Ready Districts with Trusting Partnerships.

· Administrator Green shared information including School Facts, WEA Trust’s new services, ESSA is now called “Every Student Succeeds Act”, School Referendum Bill, Workforce Development Pilot Program, Act 20 Bill changes, Tony Evers was elected to serve as president of the Council of Chief State School Officers (CCSSO), and an update on the progress with our compensation model committee.
· Principal Doyle shared the childcare is using a program called ProCare to help automate billing and the last piece to be put in place is the use of credit cards.  The PTO fundraiser with End of the Trail was a huge success bringing in over$ 9,700, Breakfast and a Good Book will be on Thursday for the third grade, the elementary halls will be worked on during the holidays, and the Elementary Concert was a huge success.
· Athletic Director/Dean of Students, Mr. Mock reviewed the changes WIAA made to the Trailways Conference.  We now have 23 schools in our conference.  

· Principal Klassy started a monthly events communication with the families, Wednesday will be the MS/HS Concert and the FFA fruit sale items will be delivered. Next week will be the PBIS rummage sale and the Middle School Language Arts staff came up with a new program called 1000 acts of kindness and it is starting off with a food drive this week.
· Next School Board Meeting will be Monday, January 11, 2016 at 5:30 p.m., Oakfield Elementary School.
· Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mr. Nyhuis, moved to adjourn at 8:12 p.m. to executive session pursuant to Wis. Stat. § 19.85(1)(f) to discuss preliminary consideration of a specific personnel situation which, if discussed in public, would be likely to have a substantial adverse effect upon the reputation of any person referred to in such histories or data, or involved in such problems or investigations.  Motion carried by role call vote:  Kottke, Nyhuis, Marcoe, Patterson, Kopf, Absent:  Dercks and Murphy-Steinke.
Respectfully submitted by:

Jackie Hungerford, School Board Secretary

